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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
194 Cade Street
Hartwell, GA  30643

(706) 376-3997
Board Members:  

Ray Dillon, Chairman

Bill Capie, Vice chairman
Larry Bramblett                             

           Jerry Hanneken
             Bill Myers
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Tuesday, April 21st, 2015 for a regularly scheduled meeting at the Hart County Appraisal Department. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: Ray Dillon, Chairman, Bill Capie, Vice Chairman, Larry Bramblett, and Jerry Hanneken.  Wayne Patrick, Chief Appraiser, Shane Hix, Missy Dove, Brad Goss, and Nikki Martin were present for the office staff. County attorney, Walter Gordon and Lauren Peeples of the Hartwell Sun were in attendance also. 

Mr. Bill Myers was absent due to medical reasons.

Nikki Martin took minutes for the meeting.

Mr. Dillon called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m.
Mr. Dillon opened the meeting with prayer.
Mr. Dillon requested a motion to amend and approve the agenda to add an executive session.  Motion was made by Mr. Bramblett.  Mr. Capie seconded, and the motion passed 4-0.

Mr. Dillon requested a motion to accept the minutes of the March 17th, 2015 meeting.  Motion was made by Mr. Bramblett.  Mr. Capie seconded, and the motion passed 4-0.
Missy Dove presented one hundred CUV applications to the board for approval.  Motion was made by Mr. Capie.  Mr. Hanneken seconded, and the motion passed 4-0.

Ms. Dove presented a land swap between Hart Co and Elbert Co.  Hart Co. released a total of 3.23 acres to Elbert Co. and Elbert Co. released a total of 24 acres and a house to Hart Co.  All acreage involved will be continued under the Conservation Use program in both receiving counties.  Motion was made by Mr. Hanneken. Mr. Capie seconded, and motion passed 4-0.
Shane Hix presented two automobile appeals to the Board for consideration.  Mr. Hix suggested a retail value and presented information to the Board on how he arrived at each value.  Motion was made by Mr. Capie. Mr. Bramblett seconded, and motion passed 4-0.
Chief Appraiser, Wayne Patrick, presented a list of Homestead exemption applications for the board to approve for 2015.  Motion was made by Mr. Bramblett.  Mr. Capie seconded, and the motion passed 4-0.
Mr. Patrick presented one tax release application, as error, for the board to review.  The board acknowledged the tax release applications.

Mr. Patrick presented one Exempt Property Application for the board to review.  Motion was made to approve the application by Mr. Hanneken.  Mr. Bramblett seconded, and motion passed 4-0. 
Mr. Patrick made a brief summary of progress with the lake properties.  Mr. Patrick stated that he expects for the field visits on the lake properties to be completed in the next couple of weeks.  Mr. Patrick suggested a work session be held on the first Tuesday of May to discuss the values in place for the upcoming digest year and to answer any questions the board may have.
In the new business, Mr. Dillon requested that a work session be scheduled for May 5th at 9:00 and a called meeting tentatively scheduled for May 7th at 9:00 due to delayed CUV values from Georgia Department of Revenue.
There being no old business, or public comment, Mr. Dillon requested a motion to enter executive session at 9:54.  Motion was made by Mr. Hanneken.  Mr. Capie seconded, and the motion passed 4-0.
Mr. Dillon requested a motion to adjourn the executive session at 10:59.  Motion was made by Mr. Capie.  Mr. Bramblett seconded, and the motion passed 4-0.

A motion was made by Mr. Capie to reopen to the public.  Mr. Hanneken seconded, and the motion passed 4-0.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Mr. Capie.  Mr. Hanneken seconded, and the motion passed 4-0.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:59.

Ray Dillon, Chairman


Bill Capie, Vice Chairman
Larry Bramblett



Jerry Hanneken
Bill Myers
* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office.

